
 

 

Trusham Parish Meeting Annual General Meeting 

Tuesday 9
th

 May 2023 at 7.30pm in Trusham Village Hall 

 

 

Present 

Ali Chadwick (Chair – part), Simon Mayo, Jacqui Mayo, Mary Cook, Pat and 

David Smethurst, Jane Brooks, Mike Chadwick, Marjool Brooke, Anna 

Leatherdale, Niall Duffy, Diana Tingley, Judith and Barry Rowland, Patsy 

Mudie, Fleur Lewis, Sam Bull, Sarah Maybin 

Apologies 

Angela Cameron, Norman Norsworthy, Helen and Peter Harding, Lucy Otton, 

Mary and Rick Weeks, Paul Moir, Sally Newton 

 

1. Minutes of previous AGM on 30
th

 May 2022 agreed and approved. 

2. Matters Arising 

It had been hoped that the Agenda could be shared a week before regular 

committee meetings – Ali offered apologies that this had not happened. 

Dog walking without a lead. There appears to be no specific law regarding 

this. The Highway Code states (as good practice) that dogs should be kept on a 

short lead when walking on a pavement, road or path that is shared with 

cyclists and horse riders.£ 

3. Chair’s Report 

A Climate Emergence was declared by the Parish Meeting in 2019, with 2 

community events held (2020 & 2023). It is hoped that a regular Swap Shop 

will be held to help recycle unwanted items. The next one will be held on 20
th

 

May 12-2pm in the village hall. 

Speeding Posters – following the children’s competition in 2022, these will  

be installed soon at either end of the village. Thanks to Rob and Lucy Otton 

for producing them. 

Planning Applications – 4 new applications had been made in the year.  1 

from 2021 refused. 

Playpark - Neil Conley very kindly repaired the damaged equipment prior to 

the annual inspection. Thanks to Neil & also the volunteers who regularly 

mow the park. New goal nets had been purchased during the year 

Jubilee Celebration thanks to Sarah Maybin for organising. Every household 

received a commemorative Jubilee mug, houses were decorated and a picnic in 

the park held. 

Death of the Queen – a gathering including a two-minute silence was held on 

the evening prior to the funeral of the Queen. 

Defibrillator Training was attended by 20 villagers and will be held every 

other year. Thanks to Sarah Maybin for regular inspections of the defibrillator. 

Remembrance Sunday – the community produced over 400 knitted poppies 

for the remembrance event. 

Christmas - committee supported the Cridford Christmas Market in 2022.  

2023 event will be a Christmas Fair in the village hall on the evening of Friday 

1
st
 December. 

Revels was a great success artistically and raising money, thanks to Sarah 

Maybin and Pat Phipps for organising and for all that took part. 

Coronation Picnic was well supported by the village. Thanks to all involved 

with organising - special thanks to Tim and Pauline for producing celebration 



 

 

drinks, Lorraine for organising some fun children’s games and Patsy & Jacqui 

for organising a wonderful dog show. 

4. Treasurer’s report  

Balance in current account £1599.12 

Community Fund £3650.00 

5. Election of officers 

Ali Chadwick stood down as Chair and nominated Niall Duffy to take the role, 

 seconded by Mary Cook 

Simon Mayo stood down as treasurer. Niall nominated Fleur Lewis, seconded 

by Patsy Mudie.  

Paul Moir stood down as secretary. Niall nominated Ali Chadwick, seconded 

by Anna Letherdale. 

 

Thanks was given to Ali for serving as chair for 4 years and she was presented 

with some garden plants. 

Simon Mayo and Lucy Otton stood down from the committee and were 

thanked for their help. Alex Bell and Jacqui Mayo joined the committee. 

 

The agreed committee for 2023-4 are Niall Duffy, Ali Chadwick, Fleur Lewis, 

Mary Cook, Paul Moir, Sarah Maybin, Patsy Mudie, Colin Edwards, Sam 

Bull, Alex Bell, Jacqui Mayo. 

 

The meeting closed at 7.50pm. 


